Ohio Association of Physician Assistants

Board of Directors Meeting

July 20, 2013
A regularly scheduled meeting of the OAPA Board of Directors convened at the Columbus Marriott Northwest in Dublin, OH, on July 20, 2013.  Present were board  members Boyd, Cackler, Dombrowski, Eulberg, Gardner, Goodrich, Homoki,  Knoop, Krebs, Mansell, Trimbath and Wampler.  Also present were Josanne Pagel, GARC Chair, JP Thompson Student Affairs Chair, Heather Kellerman, Task Force Member, Karen Roane, Task Force Member, Susie Berning, Task Force Member and OAPA Executive Director Beth Adamson.  Not present was board member Talboo.   A quorum was present.
After introductions, President Trimbath announced the format change for the meeting and advised the Regional Directors that, even though he has asked for written reports, their board participation is encouraged.

Secretary/Treasurer Dombrowski next asked for a review of the minutes from April 11, 2013.  Mr. Cackler moved to approve the minutes with corrections.  Ms. Boyd seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
He then gave the Treasurer’s Report reviewing the June 2013 financials and noting that there was nothing out of the ordinary in either income or expenses.  Ms. Krebs moved to accept the June 2013 financial report. Ms. Mansell seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
In his President’s Report, Mr. Trimbath advised that OAPA has been submitting formulary questions to the PAPC and also that a  new formulary format is being developed.  He told the board he was asked to develop a time line of OAPA and Ohio PA activities and he complied.  It will be used by the Task Force.  He then asked the Board members to submit articles for the newsletter and also asked that a board report be included in the newsletters.
In her Executive Director’s Report, Ms. Adamson advised that many of her activities would be discussed later in the agenda.  She also announced that she is now representing the Society for PAs in Pediatrics, an AAPA Specialty Organization.
Ms. Homoki advised that the Region 1 and 2 Meet and Greet was well attended and there were quite a few Tri-C students.  They will now work on PA week activities and perhaps a student social.  Ms. Wampler advised that she has been working on promoting hiring PAs in the OhioHealth system.

Mr. Trimbath stated that he was concerned, after reading minutes from March, about discussion at the PAPC with regard to a letter from OAPA.  The letter had requested amending 4730-01-01 to define a practice setting as “a practice in which the supervising physician has oversight and control.”  PAPC member Dr. Steinbergh asked for a definition of “oversight and control” which could not be provided.  A PAPC PA member stated that OAPA would need to provide a definition if it wants to allow PAs to go to critical access in remote areas with no physician involved in the practice or care of the patients..  Mr. Trimbath is concerned that the Medical Board is overstepping its authority.  Ms. Adamson will talk to Bricker and Eckler to see what can be done.
Student Representative Krebs advised that there had recently been a student conference at the Cleveland Clinic that was well attended.  She also asked for student contacts for all the Ohio PA programs.
Ms. Mansell gave an update on diversity awareness noting that she has participated in the Tri-C/CSU Diversity Committee and compiling a lecture series and book list are being discussed.  Obtaining Ohio demographics will also be helpful.
Ms. Thompson, Student Affairs Chair, asked that a letter go to the programs advising them that OAPA has funds available for PA week activities.  She then advised that OAPA might consider getting all the students together from all the programs and fundraising is needed for student scholarships.  Ms. Krebs advised that she is now administering the student Facebook page.  Finally, on an unrelated  topic, Ms. Thompson agreed to attend the OAFP advocacy lunch.

GAC Chair Pagel reviewed the content of the draft legislation and advised it was still in LSC and has not yet been introduced.  Strategy will include meeting with key legislators, having PAs contact their Representatives and holding regional town hall meetings.  Fundraising for the PAC will take place at the Annual Conference.

Ms. Adamson advised that the Annual Conference has been planned and registration is currently open and up on the website.  Ms. Pagel advised that the 2014 Pharmacology Conference is in the planning stages and they have secures a CORE Rems module.
Mr. Cackler advised that he, Mr. Trimbath and Ms. Adamson had reviewed the OAPA bylaws and policies and have decided to work on the bylaws first and then reorganize the policies to better match the bylaws.
Mr. Trimbath asked what the Board would like to do about the OSMA Consensus Statement.  Its announcement has been held up waiting for a photograph.  Ms. Thompson moved to announce the Statement without a photo to the membership and on the website.  Ms. Gardner seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried..  It also needs to be sent to AAPA.
Ms. Adamson advised that the Task Force has met twice with a third meeting after the board meeting.  They have made considerable progress.

Mr. Trimbath advised that he did not feel that committee chairs needed to be formally appointed every year, only as a new chair is identified.

The board discussed additional 2013 scholarships as there is currently $2000 available.  Ms. Boyed moved to offer individual $500 scholarships annually as funding permits.  Mr. Goodrich seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.  The board then discussed when the scholarships should be awarded..  Mr. Goodrich moved to award the scholarships at the Annual Conference.  Mr. Eulberg seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Mr. Cackler advised that he, Mr. Trimbath and Ms. Adamson had  reviewed the current bylaws (2011) and have recommended some changes.  A summary of the changes was provided to the Board.  Wording referring to how the student representative comes to the Board was discussed.  Mr. Goodrich moved to approve the changes and send them to the membership in October.  Mr. Eulberg seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Ms. Adamson asked the Board to approve an upgrade in the current database management system and an optional legislative module.  Mr. Goodrich moved to spend $1000 to convert to the new system and authorized $550 per month for maintenance.  Ms. Thompson seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
HOD Chief Delegate, Ms. Thompson, gave a report on HOD activities at the 2013 AAPA Annual Conference.

Mr. Eulberg moved to go into Executive Session.  Ms. Boyd seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.

After returning from Executive Session, Mr. Eulberg moved to have Bricker and Eckler respond to the recent Medical Board letter and require review and approval by the Board before it is sent.  Ms. Boyd seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.  The next meeting will be held on Thursday, October 10, 2013 at 2:30 PM at the Columbus Marriott Northwest in Dublin, OH.
